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15th April 2023 

Mr Kieron Manning, 

Planning Department,  

City of Lincoln Council, 

City Hall, 

LINCOLN  LN1 1LA 

 

Re: Planning application for 74 Carholme Road 

Dear Mr Manning, 

I am making an objection to the above planning application.  Creating an extra room in this property 

would be inappropriate for the following reasons. 

Firstly, this change would reduce the outdoor space of the property.  This would affect the Victoria 

character of the house but would also have an adverse effect on those people living in the property. 

Linked to this, the living space of the property would be much closer to nearby properties.  This 

would have an impact in terms of noise, especially if a window was open.  The close proximity would 

also reduce privacy.  

Secondly, the owner of the property has already advertised additional bedrooms on local property 

sites for the new academic year (September 2023 onwards).  This raises the suspicion that this new 

room will not, in fact, be living space but another bedroom.  Linked to this, we know that there is 

already a documented strain on parking availability in the area.  It is possible that another occupant 

of this property would have a car and this would add to the parking issues already faced by residents 

in the vicinity as well as issues related to vehicular access for emergency vehicles and refuse lorries.  

I am asking the planning committee to consider the impact of this development on residents in the 

West End and to refuse the planning application. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Cllr Lucinda Preston, 

Carholme ward, Lincoln City Council 
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